
State-of-the-art 
upgrade for 
Waratah Avenue
Upgrades to Dalkeith’s central business hub are 
well underway with improved road infrastructure 
including a Citygreen ‘Stratavault’ Structural Soil 
Vault system with specially constructed organic 
soil, designed to support and enrich urban 
landscaping.
The overall works project is scheduled for 
completion in November 2022, weather 
permitting. Further details are available on the 
City’s website.

SEPTEMBER 2022

Council and Committee Meetings 
– September 2022
The following meetings will be held in the Council Chamber, 71 Stirling Highway, 
Nedlands and are accessible via livestreaming at: 
www.nedlands.wa.gov.au/livestreaming-council-committee-meetings   
Members of the public can participate via question and submission forms available 
on the City’s website and WA Health Department COVID-19 restrictions will apply if 
necessary.  Please see the City’s website for agenda details.

Special Council Meeting – 5.30pm, Tuesday 6 September
Public Art Committee – 5.30pm, Monday 12 September
Council Meeting Agenda Forum – 6pm, Tuesday 13 September
Ordinary Council Meeting – 6pm, Tuesday 27 September  
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Mayor’s message
I really love trees. I see them as the 
grand elders of our community. Trees 
play a vital role in our quality of life. 
They keep us cool in summer, and 
give us oxygen to breathe and they 
can also assist us in becoming a 
world leading city. 

The City of Nedlands has a wonderful tree canopy which is one of our strengths 
and this will help us create a gold standard for sustainable living. To achieve this we 
need trees to be part of our design process and we need protection for trees. 

Everyone is welcome in Nedlands, but we must live together in harmony with 
nature. This is why I am leading the charge to make trees an essential part of life in 
our City. 

Coming soon is our Nedlands Nature Network, so you can transit through Nature 
on foot, to your destination in the City. 

Please join me in supporting trees in the most beautiful city in the world…Nedlands. 

Kind wishes, 

Fiona Argyle
Mayor, City of Nedlands

Hollywood Ward Extraordinary Election 
16 September
Ratepayers from the Hollywood Ward are invited to vote for a new Councillor, 
following the resignation of Cr John Wetherall.  Ballot papers have been posted to 
all eligible voters.  If you have not received your package, replacements are available 
from the City’s Administration.  Completed ballot papers can be returned by post 
or by depositing at the City’s Administration O� ice or libraries at Nedlands and 
Mt Claremont before 6pm on 16 September  2022. 
To learn more about the candidates, visit: 
https://www.nedlands.wa.gov.au/council/elections.aspx 

Bella’s coloured cat wins 
People’s Choice Prize
“Vivid Gaze” painted by 18-year-old Isabella Spann has won this year’s People’s 
Choice Prize in the City of Nedlands’ 2022 EMERGE Youth Art Awards, at Tresillian 
Arts Centre, Nedlands. 
This annual event for artists aged 12 to 25 years is growing in popularity with over 
120 entries this year.  Artists interested in entering the 2023 Awards can find more 
information at nedlands.wa.gov.au

Have your say on 
Nedlands foreshore 
Submissions close 12 September 2022.
The City of Nedlands is preparing a 
Foreshore Management Plan for the 
Nedlands Foreshore between Broadway, 
Nedlands and Watkins Road, Dalkeith. 
Submissions are invited from local 
residents as well as visitors who frequent 
the foreshore for sporting, recreation or 
social reasons. More information available 
at: yourvoice.nedlands.wa.gov.au

Coming to the Royal Show by car?  
Here’s where to park  
While public transport is the better way to visit the Royal Show, the City of Nedlands 
and Town of Claremont will be managing vehicle parking around the showgrounds.   
Temporary parking restrictions will be in place and residents and visitors are 
encouraged to heed parking signs to avoid being issued infringement notices.

For full details including a map, please see nedlands.wa.gov.au

Volunteer and make 
a di� erence!
If you’re a nifty knitter with time to spare, this 
could be for you.
The Nedlands Library is holding a school holiday 
knitting activity for young people from 10.30am 
to 12pm Friday, 30 September 2022.  
For more information, please contact 
Amy Beatty, Volunteer Services O� icer on 
9273 3641 or abeatty@nedlands.wa.gov.au

More work at 
Masons Gardens  
Ongoing surveillance by the Department 
of Primary Industries and Regional 
Development (DPIRD) at Masons 
Gardens has identified a number of trees 
infested with Polyphagous Shot-Hole 
Borer (PSHB). To contain the spread of 
this pest, 11 willow and poplar trees must 
be removed. For more information visit 
agric.wa.gov.au/borer 

September 2022 – Works Program  
• Waratah Avenue

Road and drainage work requiring tra� ic management to continue throughout 
September.  Partial road closures between Alexander and Adelma Roads. 
Businesses remain open.

• Nedlands Swanbourne Surf Life Saving Club
Construction work will continue until approximately February 2023. No impact on 
tra� ic, parking or beach use. 

• Nedlands Foreshore Management Plan
Survey open for comment at yourvoice.nedlands.wa.gov.au. Submissions close 
12 September.  

Natural Areas
• Bushland Weed Control July – October 2022.  For more information, please visit: 

yourvoice.nedlands.wa.gov.au for details.

New enquiry line 
saves time  
The City’s new customer enquiry 
portal makes it easy to lodge, track, 
and follow-up on service requests 
and enquiries.  Make 
an online enquiry at:
nedlands.wa.gov.
au/make-a-enquiry  
or simply scan the 
QR code.


